

# ALGONQUIN SHRINE CLUB



Box 203, Bancroft, ON K0L 1C0 v

www.algonquinshrineclub.ca

# NEWSLETTER

lune 2017

## EXECUTIVE

President
Eric MUELLER
(613)338-3405
emueller406@gmail.com

I.P.P. John DEAK (705)488-1110 john.a.deak2013@gmail.com

> 1st Vice Jim BURKE (613)334-5537

2nd Vice Wayne WIGGINS (613)334-1245 waywel@sympatico.ca

Secretary
Dave EARLE
(613)334-7455
shrinesec@gmail.com

Treasurer
Dean LINTON
(613)339-2711
dj.linton@live.ca

Chaplain Barry ROBB (705)489-1306 brobb@bell.net

Directors
Ron MARK
Charles MULLETT
Ed OTTO
Nicholaus PAWLUCH
Jim WILLIAMS

Auditors Larry DONALDSON Jim WILLIAMS

Ambassador R. Paul JOHNSON (705)455-9334 Fax: (705)455-9359

### **Executive Meeting**

June 14, 2017 10:00 AM - Wilberforce Legion

### **General Meeting**

June 20, 2017 - Wilberforce Legion
Zem Zem 6:00 PM - Dinner 6:30 PM
Ladies Welcome at all meetings
"Annual Barbecue Nite"
Casual Dress: golf shirt, slacks/shorts, fez

### **BLACK CAMEL**

III Sir Robert WHITMARSH P.P. Rameses Potentate 2007 Passed to Grand Lodge Above May 17, 2017

We Cherish Their Memories-We Mourn Their Loss

## FROM THE PRESIDENT'S DESK . . .

Greetings Nobles and Ladies

A hearty thank you to Noble Jim Williams for Chairing our May meeting and introducing our guest speaker, Chris Hicks, who gave an interesting, entertaining and humorous presentation on plants and property maintenance. It is always a pleasure in having Chris with us and imparting his horticultural knowledge.

A special thank you to my Lady Debbie who had a favour for all in attendance and a beautiful plant which was won by Lady Joan Mann.

Our May meeting was well attended and a great meal was prepared by the legion ladies.

It is with sadness to inform the Club of the passing of Past Potentate (2007) Noble Robert Whitmarsh on Wednesday May 17, 2017. We cherish his memory in our hearts.

Our upcoming Golf Tournament will take place JULY 15, 2017 at the Bancroft Ridge Golf course. Registration - Noon to 1:00PM. Shotgun start at 1:30PM with dinner to follow. \$70.00 per person. This is one of our big fundraisers, sooo put together a foursome and come out and have a fun filled day.

The meeting on June 20th will be our Steak BBQ and the dress code will be our Red Golf Shirt and Black Pants. I look forward to a good turnout and having a fun filled evening.

UPCOMING EVENTS

July 7th - 13th Imperial Session Daytona Beach, FL

July 15th ASC Memorial Golf Tournament Rivers Edge Golf Club Bancroft, ON

Summer Parades

July 1st – 3:30 PM (Form Up) Apsley, ON

September 2nd – 11:00 AM (Form Up) Kinmount, ON

Eric

## COMMITTEES

Public Relations
Noble Charles Mullett

Dinner Reservations Chairman Noble Ed Otto

Membership and News Letter Noble Dave Earle Secretary Noble Eric Mueller President Noble Barry Robb Chaplain Noble Charles Mullett

100 Million Dollar Club Noble Frank Wilson

Sick and Visiting
All Algonquin Shrine Club
Members

Lottery Tickets
Noble Larry Donaldson

Hospital
Noble Sean Cook
Noble Ron Mark
Noble Charles Mullett
Noble Barry Robb
Noble Frank Wilson

Christmas Cakes
Noble Ron Mark
Noble Wayne Wiggins
Noble R. Paul Johnson
Noble Todd Grainger
Noble Jim Williams
Noble Dean Linton
Noble Jim Burke
Noble Barry Cross

Float
Noble Hald Robinson
Noble Wayne Elson
Noble Denver Mayhew

Future Fund Raising
All Algonquin Shrine Club
Members

Rock Hounders ATV Unit
Noble Jim Burke
Chairman
Noble Dave Burton
1st Vice Chair
Noble Barry Cross
2nd Vice Chair
Noble Dean Linton
Treasurer

Clown Unit
Noble Wayne Wiggins
Chairman
Noble Steve Berry
1st Vice Chair
Noble Dave Earle
Secretary
Noble Dean Linton
Treasurer

## "FROM THE DESK

#### OF YOUR AMBASSADOR"

Nobles and Ladies,

According to the calendar spring arrived on March 20. I think my calendar came from Windsor. Spring for us folks in the Highlands comes on May 16 when Chris Hicks pays his annual visit. We all have some new gardening tips and hopefully the ambition to get at it.

Summer parades are always fun, so let's all attend as many as you can. Our float can handle a dozen or more and Noble Hald will give you a smooth ride. I will look forward to seeing everyone at these events.

Cordially, R. Paul Johnson



## The Chaplain's Corner

### Nobles:

I am sure that April's words from our guest speaker resonated with most of us and unfortunately reminds us that time is moving on. Perhaps it emphasises the importance of family and friends who will always be beside us in times of need.

The work of our Shrine club is, working for children in need, but in doing so let us not forget that we are a family of Shriners and it's every bit as important that we care for and support each other through difficult times.

May the G.A.O.T.U. support and bless our club and our work and especially those Nobles and ladies who are still suffering the effects of the bus accident.

Noble, Barry





# Noble Nick PAWLUCK has let his name stand for Grand Senior Warden. We wish him well in this endeavor.



